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TO:

Members of the Wisconsin State Assembly 

FROM:
Paul Zimmerman, Executive Director, Public Affairs

DATE:
February 22, 2010

RE:

Oppose Veto Override for DNR Secretary Appointment
Wisconsin Farm Bureau Federation (WFBF) policy supports having the Governor appoint the Secretary of the Department of Natural Resources. WFBF respectfully asks you to sustain the Governor's veto of AB 138 and vote NO on the override.
WFBF supports the DNR Secretary being a cabinet appointed position to ensure accountability and workability with the Governor and his administration.  Defeat of AB 138 will allow the Governor to continue to appoint the Secretary as it has been since 1995.

If the Governor’s veto of AB 138 is overridden, it will take nearly two and a half years from the time a Governor is first elected until he or she would be able to appoint a majority of the Natural Resources Board due to the length and staggering of board terms.  During that time period, we may have a Governor of one party having a DNR Secretary of another party.  This may create more partisanship.  The State of Wisconsin should not create a situation in which one state agency, the Department of Natural Resources, could operate outside the Governor’s administration.
Wisconsin agriculture has extensive interaction with the DNR due to programs and regulations it administers. It is important to maintain the proper checks and balances between the governor, the state legislature, state agencies, and citizens of the state.  A DNR secretary appointed by the governor best ensures this.
Again, WFBF respectfully requests that you vote NO on the override of AB 138.  Thank you for considering our views.  If you have any questions or comments, please contact me at pzimmerman.fbcenter@wfbf.com or 608-828-5708.
